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SUMMARY 

The purpose of this briefing is to provide an update on the revisions to housing and job growth targets for each King County jurisdiction.  These growth targets are policy statements indicating the minimum number of households and jobs each jurisdiction plans to accommodate during the designated planning period. The targets are based on the state Office of Financial Management ("OFM") population projections along with employment forecasts produced by the Puget Sound Regional Council ("PSRC"). 

BACKGROUND

Growth Management Act ("GMA")

· Under the GMA, local jurisdictions must adopt comprehensive plans that accommodate 20 years of anticipated population and employment growth and must provide for land uses and densities, capital facilities and transportation infrastructure that are sufficient to meet future needs. 
· Cities in King County last completed their plan updates in 2004.  Since the GMA requires updates at least every 7 years, the deadline for the next plan updates is December 2011.

Growth Management Planning Council ("GMPC")

· Every five years, the OFM issues population projections for each county in the state as a basis for GMA planning. Based on these projections, counties and cities (through the GMPC) collaborate in determining local allocations of that growth.  
· The GMA requires that local growth numbers be updated at least every ten years. The GMPC last updated growth targets in 2002, for a planning period extending to 2022.
FACTORS AFFECTING DETERMINATION OF GROWTH TARGETS

New OFM Population Forecasts 

· OFM released new population projections in 2007, which show King County growing at a faster rate than previously forecasted.  OFM now projects one-third more growth by 2022 than their 2002 forecast predicted. 
· Overall, the County is expected to grow by about 450,000 people between 2006 and 2031 to a total population of 2.3 million. 
Puget Sound Regional Council Employment Forecasts
· The PSRC's latest employment forecasts (2006) show growth in the County, over the 2006-2031 period, of nearly 440,000 jobs to a total of 1.7 million jobs.   
· This is also an increase over the current job targets, which anticipate an increase of 289,000 jobs in King County.

PSRC – Vision 2040

· The PSRC recently adopted VISION 2040, a growth management, transportation, and economic development strategy for the 4-county region. 
· The PSRC amended its Multicounty Planning Policies ("MPPs") to address coordinated action around a range of policy areas, including development patterns and the distribution of growth. NOTE:  The GMPC will be updating its countywide policies in 2010 to bring them into consistency with the MPPs.

· VISION 2040 contains a Regional Growth Strategy that provides substantive guidance for planning for the additional people and jobs expected in the region between 2000 and 2040. NOTE:  The strategy retains much of the discretion that counties and cities have in setting local targets, while calling for broad shifts in where growth locates within the region. 
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